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Principal: Mr. Lloyd MacKenzie 

Assistant Principal: Ms. Karla Koleba 
Box 249, Hay Lakes, AB T0B 1W0 

Phone: (780) 878-3368 
 
January 19th, 2025 
 
Hello Grade 12 parents, 
 
As you know, tomorrow is Part B for the ELA 30-1 and 30-2 exams.  With the very cold 
temperatures, I wanted to let you know that while it is important that students are at the 
exam tomorrow, student safety is our top priority.  If the temperature drops below -40°C, 
there is a possibility that buses may be cancelled and students will need to be transported to 
the school by parents or drive themselves.   
 
A few things to know: 

- The exam is scheduled to begin at 9 am.   
- Students are able to enter the exam room up to 10 am.   

 
If buses are cancelled, and students are unable to get to the school safely, they will have to 
write the exam in April.  If buses are cancelled and you feel as though your child can safely 
arrive at the school, we encourage them to be present in the morning. 
 
Have a great afternoon, and stay warm! 
 
Lloyd MacKenzie - Principal 
Karla Koleba - Assistant Principal   
 

What’s your PAW print? 


